
All Together Service 

We meet the second Sunday of every month, and provide a service 

aimed at families with young children. It is a Communion service, as 

for some parents it is the only service they can attend each month, 

we also sometimes have adults, who just wish to attend a later 

service. 

We make it as inter-active as possible, and always include an 

activity, and also action songs and percussion instruments are also 

available. As a team (Karen Williams, Rachel Phillips and myself), we 

are self sufficient, just relying on a vicar to preside. We have a 

small but loyal group of families that attend, for some of whom, this 

is the only way they attend.  

 

Puppets 

We are now just a small group of 4 regular puppeteers (if you are 11+ 

and you fancy a try, please let me know), and my thanks go to 

Madeleine, Emma and Ella for their continued support – and their 

valuable ministry. We perform at key services, such as Easter Day, 

Christmas day, Christingle and the Crib service. We also try to be at 

some of the AT services – although work constraints mean we often 

struggle. Originally something we developed for the children, we find 

they are appreciated just as much by the adults 

 


